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Swimarathon

Well done to all the girls in Forms II, III & IV who took part in this years’ Swimarathon. We raised a fantastic £2510.00, managing a total of 306 laps!! Thank you so much for your support and also thank you to all the parents and grandparents who kindly drove the girls back to school afterwards. Well done also to those girls in years 5 & 6 who won the design competition and won money for the school.
Cross Country

The majority of girls from year 6 took part in this inter-school Island event at Les Quennevais in February. Well done to you all, some improved times and great determination. I am very proud of you.
130th Tea Party Celebration
Thank you to all who came and celebrated with us. The afternoon was a huge success with old and new Helvetians mingling and helping mark 130 fantastic years! A massive thank you to Mrs Ellis and the PA and staff who organised the event.
Summer Show 15th & 16th May

Further details in separate letter.

Open Evening Monday 1st April

School closes at 12.30pm and re-opens 5.30-7.30pm. Everyone welcome.


Helvetia’s own Art Exhibition celebrating our girl’s creativity.

Spring Church Service Friday 29th March
All Saints Church at 9.15am. All parents, family and friends welcome as always. Girls should come in their PE kit. Should last about 40 minutes.
End of Term Wednesday 3rd April

End of term and Easter egg hunt! School finishes at normal time (3.10pm lower school, 3.25pm upper school).
Swimming Fees

Due in before the end of this term - £45.
Fees

Many thanks to all parents who have paid the school fees for this term and to those who are paying by direct debit. Just to confirm that the fees for this term are £1600.00 if you are paying by cheque or BACS and they are now overdue.

Wishing you all a very happy and restful Easter break.
Next term starts Wednesday 24th April – look forward to seeing you then.

Mrs Woodward
